December 19

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing this letter to request a refund for a book I purchased from your site. Early last month I ordered the book entitled TOEIC Reading Express, written by three famous TOEIC experts, so that I could prepare for the TOEIC test on the 29th of the month.

When I ordered the book, your site informed me the estimated delivery time would be between 5 and 7 days. However, even two weeks after placing the order, the book had not arrived. I called your customer service representatives to inquire about the shipping status, but the line was busy every time I called. 

After finally receiving the book yesterday, I was very disappointed to find that the cover of the book was folded and some of the pages were crumpled. I am afraid to say that with the pages in such a condition, I found little enjoyment while reading the book. 

Although your site’s policy states that you only accept refunds within a month after the date of purchase, I strongly request that you refund the charge for the book and send me a letter of apology. Since my PC is currently not working properly, please call my mobile phone at 555-990-990, as I would like to deal with this matter soon. Attached is a copy of my order.

Sincerely,

Taro Saito

Q1. What is the purpose of the letter?

(A) To receive autographs from three authors

(B) To warn authors about copyright infringement

(C) To complain about several typos in a book

(D) To request a refund for a purchase

Q2. In the letter, what can be inferred about Taro Saito?

(A) He is the editor of a book.

(B) He is not satisfied with sales of a book.

(C) He is now participating in an event in Tokyo.

(D) He is not able to access the Internet.

